Notice of Change/Withdrawal

BOARD OF GOVERNORS
RULE NO.:
RULE TITLE:

72-1.001

Residency for Tuition Purposes

NOTICE OF CORRECTION

Notice is hereby given that the following correction has been made to the proposed rule in Vol. 41 No. 120, June 22, 2015 issue of the Florida Administrative Register.

The “Summary of Statement of Estimated Regulatory Costs and Legislative Ratification” section of the Notice of Proposed Rule has been modified. The Board of Governors has determined that this will not have an adverse impact on small businesses or is likely to increase directly or indirectly regulatory costs in excess of $200,000, in the aggregate within one (1) year after the implementation of the rule. A SERC has not been prepared by the Board of Governors. The Board of Governors has determined that the proposed rule is not expected to require legislative ratification based on the statement of estimated regulatory costs or if no SERC is required, the information expressly relied upon and described herein: The rule is only applicable to individuals requesting classification as Florida resident for purposes of in-state tuition at a State public university and as such, has no applicability to private sector job creation., business competitiveness, or the ability of persons doing business in Florida to compete with persons doing business in other states or domestic markets. The rule does not impose any fee or regulatory cost on individuals seeking to be classified as Florida residents and will not result in any increase in costs to the state universities because existing university personnel are in place to make the residency determinations. Compliance with the rule is voluntarily and does not impose additional requirements to admission. Resident tuition benefits residents of Florida and other individuals otherwise meeting the requirements for resident tuition in accordance with section 1009.21, Florida Statutes. Resident tuition encourages matriculation at state universities, which increases the number of educated individuals available to meet the workforce needs of Florida businesses.
